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January 31, 2011

Juanitta Clem, Principal
England Thims & Miller, Inc.
14775 Old St. Augustine Road
Jacksonville, FL, 32258

Re:  Hazardous Waste Lead Contaminated Soil Removal
Trail Ridge Landfill '
Facility Permit No. 0013493-017-SO
WACS Facility Identification No.: 33628
Duval County - Solid Waste

Dear Ms. Clem:

The Florida Department of Environmental Protection (DEP) Northeast District Solid Waste staff has
finished reviewing the January 26, 2011, email containing the following files:

1.01-12-2011 Update on TRLF Incident.pdf
2.J31438-1 FI_L2E Final Report.pdf
3.J31517-1 F1_L2E Final Report.pdf
4.J31539-1 F1_L2E Final Report.pdf
5.J31656-1 F1_L2E Final Report.pdf

DEP finds that the submitted information sufficiently indicates that all unacceptable mixed hazardous
waste/contaminated soil has been adequately removed from the contaminated soil stockpile area of the
Trail Ridge Landfill. DEP further finds that the post-removal confirmatory samples verify that both
areas A and B on the attached figure are once again suitable to begin receiving, stockpiling, and using
contaminated soil in accordance with the specifications set forth in Permit Specific Condition 22.

With regard to the Trail Ridge Landfill contaminated soil stockpile area no additional action is require.

If you have any questions or comments concerning this matter, please contact Brian Durden at the
letterhead address or at telephone number 904.256.1575.

Sincerely,

Brian Durden
Northeast District Solid Waste Section

gy

/lp

cc Edward Schmalfeld, Trail Ridge Landfill
Jeffrey Foster, COJ Public Works Department
www.dep.state.fl.us



